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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 
 
Happy 64th True Children's Day (11.13.2023) and 36th Foundation Day for the Unified Nation of Heaven 
and Earth (11.15.2023). 
 
We will be having our celebration for these two Holy Days at our church tomorrow, November 12, 2023. 
Please be at the church by 10:40 AM so we can have some internal preparation before we start the Pledge 
Service and celebration. It will be a potluck Sunday, so please bring a dish to share with the community. 
Our offering table will be prepared by our Japanese sisters on behalf of our community. 
 
Last night, for the second time I shared the presentation from Dr. Jin Choon Kim's lecture tour here in 
America. Our True Mother truly wants all of us to understand the present providence and how we can be 
in unity with Heaven centering on our True Mother. It is my fervent prayer that we can all digest the 
contents of the presentation with the support of the Heavenly spiritual world. If there is anything that 
bothers you or have questions with, please offer it to Heavenly Parent through prayer with the heart of a 
filial child that seeks answer from his/her parent. You can also send me your questions and I will try my 
best to find answer to them.  
 
The Seattle Cheon Shim Won prayer room is a great place to pray to receive clear answers from heaven. It 
is open 6:00 AM to 7:00 AM for prayer vigil and if you want to pray at other time of the day, you can 
contact me or Melissa Beresford. 
 
Let us continue praying and caring for one another and work for our personal and family growth and 
development as well as our community growth and development.  
 
May all those who have difficulties and challenges, whether it is physical or spiritual health, financial, or 
relationships, be granted comfort, healing and support by heaven. 
 
Heavenly Parent and True Parents' blessing be with us! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Rosie Dijan Muyongo 
 
Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community Pastor 
rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com  
 


